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ROADS ACT 1993 TO 2023 – SECTION 75
TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF ROADS IN SWORDS CO. DUBLIN
Fingal County Council has made an Order to temporarily close roads in the Swords area for the 
purpose of holding the Irish Life Dublin Race Series Fingal 10k Run. It is proposed that the roads 
listed below will be closed at the times set out below on Sunday 14th of July 2024.

A total of 3 submissions were made during the public consultation.
Following further discussions on foot of the submissions made the revised road closures are 
as follows:

•	 North Street (part) – 6:00am – 2:00pm

•	 Dublin Road – 7:00am – 10:00am

•	 Main Street Swords – 09:15am – 09:45am

•	 Bridge Street – 09:15am – 09:45am

•	 Swords Bypass Northbound (R132) – 09:20am – 10:30am

•	 Ennis Lane – 09:20am – 10:40am

•	 Newtown Cottages – 09:20 – 11:00am

•	 Balheary Road – 09:20am – 11:00am

•	 R125 / Rathbeale Road – 09:20am – 11:20am

Alternative routes available for vehicular traffic are as follows:
Malahide Diversion: 
Traffic to divert at Pinnock Hill roundabout onto R125 on to Mountgorry Way, then right onto R106 
Malahide / Swords Road.

Northbound Diversion: 
Traffic from R132 turn left onto Naul Road, right on to R108 to Ballyboughal, then right on R129 to 
Blakes cross and R132.

Glen Ellen Road: 
Local access only, Traffic for Applewood divert to Ardcian Park and R125.

Rathbeale Road to Swords: 
Traffic diverts at Brackenstown Avenue.

Brackenstown Road to Swords: 
Traffic diverts to Brackenstown Avenue.

Balheary Avenue: 
Local access only, traffic to stay on R108.

New Dairy Lane: 
Local access only for Swords, traffic to stay on R108.

L2030: 
Local access only for Swords, traffic stays on R108.

The updated Traffic Management Plan will be available to view on Fingal County Council’s 
website.
Pedestrians along with access for Emergency Vehicles and local access for residents and 
businesses will be facilitated by local marshals at all times.
Diversion signage and marshals will be in place for the duration of the closure.
Fingal County Council regrets any inconvenience caused in relation to this matter.

Administrative Officer, 
Balbriggan, Rush-Lusk, Swords Operational Area.


